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May 28, 2015

Terence Hughes

Regulatory and Community Affairs Advisor
MGM Energy Corporation

#4700, 888 — 3rd Street SW

Calgary, AB T2P 5C5

Dear Mr. Hughes:

Re: N7L1-1797 - MGM Energy Corporation, Burnt Lake Drilling — 2014 Annual
Sump Environmental Inspection Report

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) accepts the above mentioned annual report submitted
by MGM Energy Corporation along with the cover dated February 23, 2015 and
supporting information provided April 29, 2015. The IWB reminds MGM it is a
responsibility of the Licensee to maintain thermistors in working condition and comply
with Part H: Conditions Applying to Abandonment and Restoration.

The submitted report including the IWB response will be placed on the IWB Public
Register. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 867-
678-8610 or email: adhikarib@nwtwb.com or Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, at
867-678-8609 or email: semmlerm@nwtwb.com.

Sincerely, u

Dr. Bijaya Adhikari
Science and Regulatory Coordinator

cc. Philippe Thibert-Leduc, Water Resources Officer, ENR Inuvik
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